


 

 

 
 

 

participate further in the inquiry process.  I would therefore be grateful for 
confirmation as to whether the note of the pre-inquiry meeting constitutes a 
notice in writing under Rule 7(3) for TfL to provide a statement of case by 25 
August 2023, noting TfL’s preference not to provide such a statement.  The 
note of the pre-inquiry meeting also only provides TfL with 5 weeks’ notice to 
potentially be required to submit a statement of case during a period in which 
a number of relevant employees have annual leave. 

 

- Paragraph 26 requests parties to consider the preparation of a statement of 
common ground by 15 September 2023.  TfL will liaise with the acquiring 
authority to consider whether it would be appropriate for a statement of 
common ground to be submitted in respect of TfL.  If such a statement is 
submitted, TfL’s preference would be to summarise those issues that are 
outstanding, rather than those that are agreed. 

 
 
I look forward to hearing from you. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  

Maxine Greaves 
Principal Surveyor 
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Brenda Taplin

From: Brenda Taplin
Sent: 01 August 2023 15:51
To: Maxine Greaves
Cc: Joanna Vincent
Subject: RE: The London Borough of Haringey (High Road West Phase A) Compulsory 

Purchase Order 2023 - Objection from Transport for London

Hello Maxine 
 
The Inspector has asked me to reply to your letter of 27 July 2023, written in response to the note of the pre-inquiry 
meeting.  The paragraph numbers below relate to that note. 

 
Paragraph 16 
The Inspector notes that TfL is involved in negotiations which it is hoped will enable the 
objection to be withdrawn.  If that does not prove to be the case, the objection will be able 
to be pursued at the inquiry.  Please clarify who should be recorded as the objector in 
respect of Objection 6.  The objection which you submitted on 7 March 2023 states that it is 
a representation from Rail for London Ltd, but it appears to have been sent from the offices 
of Transport for London and your letter of 27 July refers to Transport for London and not to 
Rail for London. 
 
Paragraph 25 
The request for further statements of case applies to those objectors who were known, at 
the date of the pre-inquiry meeting, to be intending to appear at the inquiry, that is 
Objectors 3 and 11.  The note of the pre-inquiry meeting does not constitute a notice under 
Rule 7(3) to either Transport for London or Rail for London to provide a statement of case.  
 
Paragraph 26 
The preparation of a statement of common ground with the Acquiring Authority would be 
welcomed.  The Inspector notes your preference that such a statement should concentrate 
on issues which remain outstanding, but it would also be helpful for the parties to be clear 
about the matters on which agreement has been reached.   
 
Please note that I am intending to send a copy of this exchange of correspondence to the LB of Haringey as Acquiring 
Authority and to add to Objectors’ correspondence on the Inquiry website (Objector 06). 
 
Brenda 
 

Brenda Taplin  
Senior Land Referencer & Public Inquiry Programme Officer 
for Gateley Hamer 

t: 0148 323 0161 

m: 07493 972 022 

ext: 2302 
 
brenda.taplin@gateleyhamer.com 

 




